

Great Cressingham Village Hall Committee Meeting

Monday 4th April 2022 at 5pm

1) Welcome and Apologies

Present:

Merrick Smith, Anna Smith, Maxine Robinson, Sally Lovick, Elaine Hatherly, Caroline Partridge

Apologies:

Pat Newman, Daniel Brittain, Lavinia Chapman, Kate Forsythe

2) Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

MS will adjust the booking form to show the new hall hire prices and send to SL.

3) Finance

Balance of Accounts for meeting held on 4th April 2022:

Income	£110.00
Outgoings	£105.40
Assets	£22,571.76

4) 120 Club

March winning number 118 Karen Cordon

5) Items to be raised for discussion by committee members

- a. MS oversaw Smart Meter fitting, car park re-surfacing with gravel. Dish washer for bar area discussed. Decision taken not to go forward with this idea for the time being.
- b. Parish Council party scheduled for the 14th May – raffle, coffee and cakes early afternoon, ice-cream van 4pm, games and nibbles 4.30pm, Hooky doing a hog roast and there will be a marquee on the field, disco 7-11pm (bring your own drinks). There will be a Jubilee theme and the VH will be decorated accordingly. The Victorian School may be open. Marcus Rutterford will put up a display of the village history. Most events will be covered by the £500 given by the Council for support to the village during Covid pandemic times.
- c. SL and KF have discussed starting a Coffee and Cake morning running once a month starting on Tuesday 24th May to be held in the Village Hall. KF will make cakes with other support welcomed, SL will put out Bric-a-Brac, MR cards, and any other crafts can be accommodated.
- d. MS – Horticultural Show Saturday 30th July. SL will contact PN or Pauline Ford regarding the Judges they've used in the past.
- e. SL – discussion of the Pudding Night usually held in October will be held over for a future meeting.

f. The Duck Race may take place on the 16th or 23rd July.

6) AOB

- SL has taken a booking from Trevor of the British Association for Shooting and Conservation that is leading to further bookings for courses.
- It was decided that the PC should be charged for late cancellation of their March meeting which resulted in a loss of income to the VH as no other booking could be accepted. MS to let Hannah Scott, PC Clerk, know.
- SL thanked everyone for the card and flowers which she greatly appreciated.

Meeting closed 17:35

Next Village Hall Committee meeting will be held on

Monday 9th May at 5pm at our usual venue, The Village Hall

*